The Convention and women with disabilities:

We need the Twin Track Approach!!

First Approach:  The stand-alone article – Article 6

Visibility: The fact that women and girls with disabilities face double discrimination (for being disabled and in this group for being female) becomes only visible when addressed in a specific article.

Comprehensiveness: A stand-alone article affords the opportunity to address multi discrimination of women and girls with disability comprehensively. It ensures the recognition of human rights and fundamental freedoms for women with disabilities and consideration of female aspects throughout the Convention.

Higher profile: The objective of achieving de facto equality of women with disabilities becomes of greater importance for those responsible for implementing the Convention.

Cross-responsibility: Stand-alone Article 6 will include ministries and other authorities for women’s and gender issues into the implementation of the Convention. This gives a double chance for the improvement of the situation of girls and women with disabilities. This is of fundamental importance particular in developing countries.

Second Approach:  Mentioning gender issues in other articles

More effective – for women and for men with disabilities: 

The stand alone article is necessary to raise attention for women with disabilities but it is not sufficient. It has to be completed by a gender perspective throughout the document. 

“Gender-amendments” in some articles are crucial to ensure the effective implementation of the Convention for women and men with disabilities. 

All UN findings regarding the context between gender and human rights can not be ignored: Gender sensitive measures are indispensable for guaranteeing human rights and fundamental freedoms to all!

We need gender-sensitiveness particularly in following fields: health, education, habilitation and rehabilitation, employment, violence, family rights and participation in public life, statistics and data collection and monitoring.
